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POLICE ENCOURAGES “BUSINESS AS USUAL” 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) the Solomon International Assistance 
Force (SIAF) are continuing with operation providing security to the people of Solomon 
Islands whilst the businesses are operating in “business as usual” during this parliament 
sitting. 
 
“With the high visibility operation underway by Police in and around Honiara we want to 
remind the public that business as usual during the 11th parliament meeting,” says the RSIPF 
Commissioner Mr Mostyn Mangau. 
 
“Our officers are out patrolling the streets and supported by Solomon’s International 
Assistance Force (SIAF), to ensure businesses and schools, government departments and 
other organisations are continuing with their normal operations and services to our people,” 
says Commissioner Mangau. 
 
He adds: “The RSIPF, your Police will continue to provide security and a response capability 
to ensure law and order is maintained and to swiftly mange any public order issue.” 
 
“We always have traffic jam and call for the public’s patience as traffic on some of our streets 
might be delayed but this will be temporary,” says Commissioner Mangau. 
 
The RSIPF continues to monitor the current law and order situation in Honiara and the rest 
of the country and the public will be informed accordingly if there are any changes to the 
current situation. 
 
Public are encouraged to get in touch through the Police Emergency toll free number 999 
or the Police Operation Centre (POC) on phone 27894 should they have any information on 
any one or group planning to disturb the peace. 

 

 
//End// 

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 
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 Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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